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(What it says first on the left is just the address to the Traffic Committee in 

Copenhagen) 

 

(main body) 

The Traffic Committee asked me the following question number 612, in a letter 

on 9 May 2008, which I answered preliminary on 2 June 2008, and to which I 

shall disclose additional information: 

 

Question number 612: 

“In continuation of the answering of TRU question number 226, the Minister is 

asked to transmit information concerning which flights International Group LLC 

and Universal Weather & Aviation have paid fees for in Denmark.” 

 

Answer: 

In my preliminary response on 2 June 2008, I informed that EUROCONTROL had 

been approached, in relation to obtaining the wanted information.  

The data is contained in two lists, as annexed to the e-mail on 2 June 2008 and 

the letter from EUROCONTROL on 12 June 2008. Copies are enclosed here.  

 

The lists concern the paying of fees by Universal Weather Aviation. The first list 

concerns flight between 1 April 2003 to 31 March 2008 and the second list 

concerns flights between 1 December 2001 to 27 May 2008. The two lists are set 

up in different ways, but for the time between 1 May 2003 to 31 March 2008 

they both concern the same flights.  
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According to the data from EUROCONTROL, International Group LLC has not 

paid for flights. According to the information available to EUROCONTROL, this 

company carries out flights with one aircraft (N63MU) and payment of charges 

for flights of this aircraft is contained in the specified tables, as Universal 

Weather & Aviation performs flight planning services in relation to this aircraft.  

 

In the response of TRU question number 226, on the basis of the statement 

obtained from EUROCONTROL, it has been disclosed that International Group 

LLC also paid fees.  

 

The Civil Aviation Administration has therefore obtained an additional statement 

concerning this question from EUROCONTROL, which informs that, in the search 

through EUROCONTROL’s database, identities of companies have been confused, 

as International Group LLC was considered to be the same as International Lease 

Finance Corporation (ILFC). EUROCONTROL has apologized for the error.  

 

Kind regards, 

Carina Christensen 
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